
 

 

Update: Road Traffic Inspectorate 
 

Confirmation of payment of overtime in terms of extended operational hours for patrol 

Following the decision to introduce a 12-hour shift system, the Chief Director: Road Safety and Traffic 

Management issued an urgent internal circular on 10 July 2021, confirming that officers will be paid for all 

additional hours worked. On behalf of the Department, the Chief Director also used the opportunity to 

convey appreciation to officers for their commitment and availing themselves at this crucial time. 

 

Redeployment of all RTI officers 

In Office Instruction No 2.7.2021 dated 11 July 2021, the Director of the Road Traffic Inspectorate issued 

a directive for all uniform staff, excluding officers who perform driving license examining functions, who 

are performing administrative duties to be redeployed with effect from 12 July 2021 to roads to conduct 

patrol enforcement duties. Shift supervisors have been instructed to ensure that officers’ pocketbooks are 

signed when visits are conducted during the shift. 

 

Members who require further details are encouraged to contact the PSA Durban and Pietermaritzburg 

Provincial Offices telephonically on (031) 310 3600 and (033) 392 7600, respectively. 
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